College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

January 22, 2014 – 3:00 pm – Minard 204J
Present:  Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Clark, John Cox, Keri Drinka, Linda Fricker, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Carol Pearson, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Doug Mayo and Sherri Schmidt presented information on the Development Foundation and Alumni Association’s strategies for friend raising and fundraising at NDSU.  Sherri requested that departments provide her with the names of two or three contactable prospects.
Good News/Kudos/Announcements
· Drew Wrigley will present the Pfiffner Lecture on January 23 at 2:00 in Beckwith Recital Hall.
· Michael Strand is a finalist for a Bush Fellowship.
· NDSU and AHSS received unprecedented donations at year-end through the Development Foundation.
· ND EPSCoR recently announced its Doctoral Dissertation Assistantship Program which is available to students enrolled in the science, engineering, and mathematics disciplines.
· The White House Office of Science and Technology Policy is looking for qualified candidates to serve as interns during the summer, fall, and spring terms.  Candidates must be U.S. citizens enrolled in an accredited college or university during the internship period.  For more information see www.wh.gov/ostp/about/student.  Deadline for summer 2014 is March 7, 2014.

· Nominations are needed for the AHSS Ambassadors.  Each department was asked to submit at least one nomination (preferably at the sophomore level) to Keri Drinka.  Approximately half of the current membership will graduate this spring.

· A list of new program/faculty and related facilities needs for the next five years is due to the system office in March.  Departments should submit their requests to Kent by January 29.
· Chairs/Heads were reminded to review the position descriptions for support staff to incorporate a statement making DCE budget and payroll an explicit part of the duties of these positions.

· FORWARD is sponsoring two spring training sessions for faculty search committee members on February 5, from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. and April 24, 2:00 to 4:00 p.m.  All faculty serving on search committees are encouraged to attend this training.  

· FORWARD Ally training will be offered Tuesday, January 28, 11:30-1:00 p.m. in the Hidatsa Room.  Male faculty who have not previously participated in this training are encouraged to attend.

· Kent Sandstrom will be attending the alumni events in Arizona in early February.  Chairs were reminded to send names of alumni in the area to Keri Drinka.  Betsy Birmingham will serve as Acting Dean in Kent’s absence.
· The Council of Colleges of Arts and Sciences Seminar for Chairs is scheduled for February 20-22.  Any chair/head interested in attending should contact Kent.
· Faculty Activity Reports are due to department chairs by February 15.  The deadline has been moved up from previous years so that chairs will have sufficient time to review the FARs in making nominations to the College Faculty/Lecturer Recognition Committee for the annual awards for teaching, service, research, and creative activity.  The FARs are due in the Dean’s Office by March 15.

Search updates
· An offer has been made for the DCE funded position of Assistant Professor of Practice in Instructional Design/Technology for the College.  The position will begin 7/1/14.

· UNITE searches – two searches are underway for the two new UNITE positions, one for an assistant professor of African Diaspora Heritage Studies and one for a Director of Indigenous Tribal Studies.

· Criminal Justice has hired two new faculty members and two finalists are on campus this week to interview for the position of department head for Criminal Justice and Political Science.

· English has invited three candidates to campus to interview for the position of Writing Program Administrator.

· Theatre Arts is recruiting two new faculty members.  One offer has been made.

· Sociology and Anthropology will be conducting a search to replace Kathryn Lafrenz Samuels, who has resigned her position at NDSU.
· Candidates are on campus for the faculty position in History Education.

· Rick Axelson has accepted the position of Director of the Center for Social Research and Associate Professor of Sociology.  He will begin his appointment on June 1, 2014.

· University searches underway include the Vice President for Student Affairs (finalists currently on campus), the Provost (search is underway), the Dean of Libraries (Kent Sandstrom will chair), and an Ombudsman (candidates are currently on campus)

· Departments were reminded to include the AHSS Diversity Statement as a preferred qualification on all faculty searches.

· Advertising costs for searches should be kept to a maximum of $600 unless permission is granted from the Dean.
College brochure – Kent is considering a change in the format of the College brochure to include more information on departments.  The brochure is used primarily for recruiting prospective students.  Several chairs volunteered themselves or faculty members in their department to work with Keri Drinka on designing the new brochure.  It was also suggested that the new brochure be added to the college website as a pdf.

The Graduate School will begin paying an additional $50 per pay period (on top of the current $12.50 ppp) for graduate student health insurance for Ph.D. graduate assistants who are required to purchase the new Graduate Assistant health insurance policy available through the North Dakota University system, effective January 1.
Pathways to Student Success – Kent attended the IVN state board of Higher Education meeting.  The Board will set goals but leave it up to the campuses to work out details.

Sanford Initiative – Sanford Medical has committed a new $125M gift for involvement of bioinformatics and has stated public intent to engage area colleges and universities in that effort.  The Center for Social Research is already connected, but it is anticipated that the college will be involved in additional ways.

General Education – 5 outcomes have been approved by Faculty Senate.  Based on his conversations with Vice President Bollinger, Kent assured chairs that FTE does not shape budget allocations to departments/colleges, so the change in general education will not affect budgeting to departments.  Discussion followed on how students get general education outcomes, ways for improvement, and whether the courses should be in sync with the majors or encourage students to explore outside of their major.

Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

Submitted by Cathy Heiraas
